

TRSC RICHMOND RIVER HIGH P & C ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE 2019

President: Branca Mircev
Secretary: Sonya Gibbons
Treasurer: Patricia Stuart
Vice President: Marie-Chantelle Pelletier
Vice President: Kris Hill

P&C Minutes 11 Feb 2019

Meeting Opens: 5.33 pm

Attendance: Trish Stuart, Kris Hill, Sonya Gibbons, Branca Mircev, Ian Gillies, Marie-Chantelle Pelletier, Mary-Jane Pell, Scott Patch.

Apologies Denise Whitney, Fiona Lotherington, Anne Bowden, Danny Bethune, Laura Haywood, Joye Spink,

Minutes of last meeting: MOTION by Branca that the minutes of the last meeting be accepted, seconded by Kris. Carried.

Business arising from minutes of last meeting:

Actions:

P&C info went into newsletter, many thanks Paula

Defib -let's find funding? rotary? Or workers club – Branca will get more info.

Branca to ask re Bunnings BBQs.

Correspondence -nil

Treasurer's Report: attached: cheque written for \$15,000 to RRHS campus.as per the motion passed last meeting to help pay for the new technology.

(On reflection this motion was only passed in “principal” at the Dec meeting. MJ was contacted to put the cheque on hold till we could pass motion at the next, March meeting.)- Sonya – written after the meeting.

Principal's report: attached:

Request for representation of from P&C for the Meet and greet 25th Feb 1 hr commitment. Branca and Kris offered to attend. Do we have a brochure to handout?

Sonya will ask Fiona.

Yr 11 Support meeting. Sonya and Trish will attend.

Year 6 into 7 transition evening 7th march. No P&C at this stage.

President's report: nil for this first meeting of the year.

General Business

- *Branca checking in with Laura re the locker system, - hasn't yet. Book packs- school will probably buy up what's left..- P&C to be more organized next year. By planning them the end of this year.*
- *We need to be financial members prior to AGM next meeting. Branca will double check ck constitution re timing of AGM. Monies and names collected by Branca.*
- *Would we like to add an acknowledgement of country to the agenda of each meeting? Agreed as normal practice.*
- *Student mobile phone ban.- discussion. Teachers have the power to remove the phone for the lesson if required, but can be a tricky situation, Google family is a tool where parent can control timing and use of phones. Generally phones are to be in the students bag unless your teachers ask you to get it out, use for google or to listen to music whilst working.*
- *Uniforms – kids are improving.*
- *School Newsletter dated 8/2/19 Principals report discussion had. P&C appreciated the principals explanation of why holding a climate rally would be more effective on a weekend.*

Next meeting: Monday 11th March 2019 5.30pm AGM. 6pm Meeting.

Meeting close: 6.26pm

Actions: